
 
 
 
 
Shoal Bay foreshore upgrade 
Important information  
Regarding upcoming works 
 
 
Dear resident/business operator 
 
The Shoal Bay foreshore revitalisation works are underway with the new amenities now 
complete. The next stage of works includes a new shared pathway, landscaping and park 
furniture.  
 
These major works are expected to begin in mid-May 2021 and are scheduled for 
completion by the end of August 2021.  
 
The overall concept plan for these works can be found over the page or detailed plans 
are available on our website.   
 
The works will be carried out by a specialised sub-contractor and have been scheduled to 
occur during the less busy time of the year.  
 
However, we understand these works are likely to impact on nearby residents and 
businesses and are working with our sub-contractor to minimise these impacts as much 
as possible. 
 
Throughout the project access to the existing footpath closest to the beach may be closed 
to ensure public safety. Pedestrians are encouraged to follow detour signs and fencing to 
access the beach safely, which will change as the works progress.  
 
There will also be some noise from the construction and our hours of work are from 7am 
to 4pm Monday to Friday, 7am to 2:30pm Saturdays. However, at this stage we are not 
planning to undertake works on the weekend to avoid excessive impacts.  
 
For the duration of the work there will be an unavoidable loss of parking in varying areas 
along the length of the foreshore. We encourage you to advise customers and staff to 
park at the off street parking on the corner of Government and Shoal Bay Road.  
 
Thank you for your patience and cooperation whilst we complete these works. 
 
If you have any queries please contact our Customer Relations team on 4988 0255. 
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